#### **RENCANA PELAKSANAAN PEMBELAJARAN** (RPP 1)

Sekolah	: UPTD SPF SMP Negeri 3 Liliriaja
Mata Pelajaran	: Bahasa Inggris
Kelas/ Semester	: IX/ Genap
Materi Pokok	: folktale " Toba Lake"
	Teks Naratif Lisan berbentuk Cerita Rakyat "Toba Lake"
Kompetensi Dasar	: 3.7/4.7
Alokasi Waktu	: 2 x 40 menit (1 x Pertemuan)

#### A. TUJUAN PEMBELAJARAN

Setelah menyelesaikan seluruh proses pembelajaran, peserta didik diharapkan mampu:

- 1. Mengidentifikasi fungsi social, struktur teks, dan unsur kebahasaan teks naratif lisan
- 2. Mengidentifikasi karakter dalam cerita rakyat berjudul "Toba Lake"
- 3. Mengidentifikasi masalah dan resolusi yang terdapat dalam cerita rakyat berjudul "Toba Lake".

No.	Kegiatan Pembelajaran
	Pendahuluan
	Menyapa peserta didik dan mengecek kehadiran
1	Mengaitkan materi yang akan dibahas dengan pengalaman peserta didik
	Menyampaikan tujuan pembelajaran
	Memotivasi peserta didik
	Kegiatan Inti
	Observing
	• Guru membacakan sebuah teks cerita rakyat yang berasal dari Indonesia yang berjudul Toba Lake.
	<ul> <li>Peserta didik menyimak cerita yang dibacakan oleh guru.</li> </ul>
	•
	Questioning
	• Guru memberikan kesempatan kepada peserta didik untuk mengajukan berbagai pertanyaan terkait
2	cerita yang baru saja didengar
4	Collecting Information
	<ul> <li>Peserta didik dibagi kedalam beberapa kelompok</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Peserta didik saling membacakan cerita Toba Lake di kelompok masing-masing</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Guru membahas struktur teks, dan unsur kebahasaan teks naratif</li> </ul>
	Associating
	• Peserta didik mengidentifikasi fungsi social, sturktur teks, dan unsur kebahasaan teks cerita Toba La
	Communicating
	<ul> <li>Peserta didik menyampaikan hasil kerjanya di depan kelas secara berkelompok.</li> </ul>
	Penutup
	• Refleksi
3	• Guru melakukan penguatan tentang materi yang telah dipelajari sekaligus kesimpulan materi pada
3	pertemuan ini.
	<ul> <li>Menyampaikan materi yang akan dipelajari pada pertemuan selanjutnya.</li> </ul>
	• Salam dan doa

# C. PENILAIAN

- 1. Penilaian Sikap
- : Spiritual/ Sosial (Jurnal) : Tes Tulis (Terlampir)
- 2. Penilaian Pengetahuan
- 3. Penilaian Keterampilan : Unjuk Kerja

Mengetahui, Kepala Sekolah, Soppeng, 7 April 2021

Guru Mata Pelajaran,

SULAEMAN,S.Pd., M.M Nip:19670426199001 1 001

SULAEMAN, S.Pd., M.M Nip:19670426199001 1 001`

## LAMPIRAN 1

#### A. PENILAIAN PENGETAHUAN

Read the following Text and Then Identify the Generic Structure of the text!

Once upon a time, there was a man who was living in north Sumatra. He lived in a simple hut in a farming field. He did some gardening and fishing for his daily life.

One day, while the man was do fishing, he caught a big golden fish in his trap. It was the biggest catch which he ever had in his life. Surprisingly, this fish turned into a beautiful princess. He felt in love with her and proposed her to be his wife. She said; "Yes, but you have to promise not to tell anyone about the secret that I was once a fish, otherwise there will be a huge disaster". The man made the deal and they got married, lived happily and had a daughter.

Few years later, his daughter would help bringing lunch to her father out in the fields. One day, his daughter was so hungry and she ate his father's lunch. Unfortunately, he found out and got furious, and shouted; "You damned daughter of a fish". The daughter ran home and asked her mother. The mother started crying, felt sad that her husband had broken his promise.

Then she told her daughter to run up the hills because a huge disaster was about to come. When her daughter left, she prayed. Soon there was a big earthquake followed by non-stop pouring rain. The whole area got flooded and became Toba Lake. She turned into a fish again and the man became the island of Samosir.

## A. Answer the question based on the text

- 1. What is the complication in paragraph 3?
- 2. Finally, what did happen to the man?
- 3. What is the resolution of the second paragraph? (Point 4)
- 4. Why did the mother feel sad and start crying? (Point 4)

5. What did happen when the mother prayed after her husband broke his promise? (Point 4)

## **B. PENILAIAN KETERAMPILAN**

Present your work in front of the class!

c. .What can we learn from the text above (moral value)?

## Answers

A.

- 1. His daughter was so hungry and she ate his father's lunch.
- 2. He turned into an island
- 3. The man made the deal and they got married, lived happily and had a daughter
- 4. The mother felt sad and started crying because her husband had broken his promise.
- 5. Soon there was a big earthquake followed by non-stop pouring rain. The whole area got flooded and became Toba Lake.

C. We must not break our promise